
Natalie Dowsett – Principal
      03 5354 2537 
      0402 340 601 (school mobile)

       moyston.ps@education.vic.gov.au
       moystonps.vic.edu.au
       facebook.com/moystonprimaryschool

Newsletter
No. 341 21st November 2024

REPORT WRITING DAY - MONDAY 25TH NOVEMBER
NO STUDENTS AT SCHOOL ON THIS DAY

RESILIENCE “I bounce back and don’t give up. I make the right choice when dealing with difficult
situations.”
RESPONSIBILITY “I am trustworthy, reliable, and able to make safe and sensible decisions. I take
ownership of my actions.”
EXCELLENCE “I strive to always achieve my best. 

We would like to acknowledge the Djab Wurrung People as the traditional custodians of the
land upon which we meet.

We pay our respects to their Elders past and present, and their ongoing connection to the
lands we work, learn and play.

TOUR DE CURE
This week we had a visit from Tour De Cure! 

Approximately 30 cyclists rode into the school to have a chat to the students
about their mission as well as discussing health and wellbeing. 

Tour De Cure are dedicated to discovering new treatments, enhancing existing
ones and improving the lives of those affect by cancer. 

The cyclists were on the VIC Discovery Tour, a 3-day ride from Halls Gap to
Melbourne!



Calendar *Please note that all events are subject to change.
Please check updated calendar regularly.



Upcoming events

Charlie & the Chocolate Factory

Script read through

The students are very excited about their end of year production! Auditions were held for
students to try out for roles. All roles have now been cast, and the students are busy rehearsing,

memorising scripts and making props!



Upcoming events



Upcoming events

Parent and carer School Saving Bonus code distribution
The Victorian Government is delivering the School Saving Bonus – a one-off $400 support for government

school students from Prep to Year 12 in 2025.
From Tuesday 26 November 2024, you will receive an email from the Department of Education with your

unique $400 School Saving Bonus code.
The School Saving Bonus will help families cover the cost of uniforms, excursions, activities and more.
If you have multiple children enrolled in Victorian government schools for 2025, you will receive one

School Saving Bonus code email per child. These emails might arrive on different days. Please make sure
to check your spam/junk email folder.

Parents and carers can use the School Saving Bonus code in store at school-nominated suppliers. Parents
and carers can also choose to access the School Saving Bonus online system, where they can allocate
part or all the $400 bonus to use at school nominated-online suppliers or for school activities. To learn

more about the School Saving Bonus, visit School Saving Bonus | vic.gov.au (www.vic.gov.au). A step-by-
step user guide will be available on the webpage on 26 November.

If you have not received your School Saving Bonus code via email by Friday 29 November, please contact
the Department of Education by emailing school.saving.bonus@education.vic.gov.au



TERM 4 SWIMMING
LESSONS!

Ararat OUTDOOR Pool
Tuesday 26th November

Wednesday 27th November
Tuesday 3rd December

Normal school drop off times at Moyston Primary
School on these days, students will be transported to

the Ararat Outdoor Pool via Christian's bus.

Full school uniform, BYO lunch snacks and drinks (no
heat ups), bring bathers with rashie top or t-shirt for

sun protection and a towel.
**Parents/carers will be required to pick

up students from the Ararat Outdoor
 Pool at 3.20pm on each of these days.

Annoucements

Bushfire Prepardness



Buangor Cluster Day
Last week we travelled to
Buangor for a Landcare

Cluster day.

The students learnt about
wetland bugs and tested
how healthy their drinking

water and dams are.



Smile Squad delivers free oral health promotion,
dental check-ups and treatment to Victorian

government school students at school. 
We were lucky to have a visit from the Smile

Squad team last week!

Grade 6 Day Out
Recently our Cluster school

grade 6's came together for a
Big Day Out to celebrate

almost finishing Primary School!
They spent the day at

Grampians Adventures playing
a variety of paintball games!



Assembly 15/11 
Our assembly last

week was hosted by
Hunter and Lilli!

 

Students from the middle classroom
talked about recycling paper, they also
read from some of their class writing. 

Eli from the senior class
read his narrative/fantasy

passage that he created as
a sequel to our Mentor Text
- Paradise Sands: A Story of

Enchantment.

Junior school council discussed
the World Kindness Day and

came up with three some
ideas to share that others

could use to show kindness -
Compliment someone, help

someone, smile at a friend and
ask if they are ok if you see

someone upset. 

Hazel and Hamish from the
junior class shared their

addition think boards that
they worked on in maths.

Junior School
Council also

presented an
award to Thomas,
the student they
chose who has

shown one ofour
school values.

Teachers presented
school values awards
to students who have

shown Resilience,
Responsibility and

Excellence

Reading nights
awards were also

presented to
students for

reaching their
reading

milestones.



Junior

Transition program

We have been very excited to welcome our 2025 prep students for their transition program!
So far they have had three transitions sessions, with three more to come. 

The six future students have settled in well and have enjoyed getting to know the school and
the other students.

During Theme,
the students in
the junior class
used balloons
to learn about
vibrations and

sounds!



Middle

INQUIRY
Students have been using
recycled materials and

repurposing them for toys and
craft items. 

Hunter made a character from a
cardboard box. 

Matilda has made a sheep and
an old-fashioned typewriter from

a tin, a plastic bowl and
cardboard. 

Shaye is making Christmas
decorations and Freddie has

made some cardboard
aeroplanes and a spray gun.

The Process of Making
Paper

Students have made paper
using their scrap paper. 
They made a bowl and a

board to use for craft. 
Here are some images of
the steps they followed to

make their paper.

Remembrance Day-11/11/24
The Prep-2 class joined the Middle

Primary and helped to make a
wreathe and a collage for the

Remembrance Day Assembly which
was held on the 11th of November at

the Cluster Day in Buangor. 
Students decorated poppies and cut

them out. 
They also listened to a video about

Armistice Day and created a collage
of drawings and pictures.



Senior
In the Senior Class students have been surprised to see the term and year flashing before their eyes.

Whilst only just feeling like things have settled down from the camps that kicked off the term and
then the 150th preparations, the next major events have started to poke their heads over the horizon,

with the end of year school production, leadership applications and final Grade 6 Speeches
becoming a major focus. 

On top of this, with report writing day scheduled for this coming Monday, end of year testing has
also started to gain a snapshot of student progress.

LITERACY
Grade 4 & 5 students have been finalising their applications for

leadership next year and the Grade 6 students have cast their minds
back in time to create their wonderful reflective speeches on their

time at Moyston Primary School. 
We look forward to having these pieces of work presented to their

intended audiences shortly. Reading Fluency practice is in full motion
at the moment with plenty of script reading and practice taking

place inside and out of the classroom.
MATHS

The topics of Division, Decimals,
Percentages and Time have been

presented to students in recent
weeks, leading into the end of year

Maths testing that has now
commenced.

SCIENCE
In our Science topic,

this week students
have been presented

with an upcoming
project to design a

solar oven that
compliments the topic

focus of light.

PHYSICAL EDUCATION
Students had a Cricket Clinic

presented to them by a Cricket
Coach Ron Rooney from Central
Highlands Cricket. Students were
given the opportunity to improve

their knowledge and skills related to
Cricket through a range of

interactive games presented by
Ron. 

On top of this, our survival swimming
skills program also commenced this

week on Tuesday.

With all this in mind, we congratulate our senior class for their wonderful attitude towards
embracing all of these experiences and encourage them to work hard towards the end of the

2024 school year. Mr T.



Playgroup

Art

Remembrance Day

Students have been busy in the Art room, creating props for our upcoming
performance of Charlie and the Chocolate Factory on Friday 13th December

at the Ararat Town Hall

The children who attended our November Playgroup enjoyed
 some fun with water outside!



Upcoming events



Christmas gift ideas!



Moyston PS Official Account
BSB 063 500 ACCOUNT NUMBER 1004 3733 
Please use your FAMILY name as  a reference if you are making a payment to the school.

Resilience • Responsibility • Excellence

Please visit our school website to view all of our
school policies and 

Annual Report to School Community
www.moystonps.vic.edu.au/policies

If you have any questions or feedback regarding
any school policies, please contact the Principal.


